MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

December 3, 2007
10:40 A.M.

DRAINAGE BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT WERE: NORMAN VOYLES (Commissioner),
JEFF QUYLE (Commissioner), BRIAN GOSS (Commissioner), TERRY BROCK. (Surveyor),
and PETE FOLEY (County Attorney).

STEWART MINOR PLAT
Terry Brock, Morgan County Surveyor, stated that this is a two lot minor subdivision off of
Rooker Road in the Mooresville buffer zone and one lot already has a house on it. The drainage

plan has been reviewed and the comments have been satisfied. Mr. Brock recommended that the
plan be approved. Brian Goss made a motion to grant final approval of the drainage plan.
Seconded by Jeff Quyle. Motion carried 3-0.

SUBMISSION SCHEDULE / MEETING SCHEDULE

Terry Brock handed out the 2008 Submission and Meeting Schedules. Brian Goss made a motion
to approve the schedules with a minor date change comrection. Seconded by Jeff Quyle. Motion
carried 3-0.

MINERAL EXTRACTION REPORT

Tim Rodgers, Morgan County Surveyor’s Office, stated that he proposed some ordinance changes
at the last meeting, but recommends that this be delayed due to the activity at Hydraulic Press
Brick. Mr. Rodgers stated that they have a chance to learn a lot and it would be more effective to
make the changes later. Brooklyn BZA approved the special use request for Hydraulic Press
Brick and the set back is 1,000 ft from the residential area. They must also construct a 6 ft fence
on the northern boundary of Tract 2. Mr. Rodgers stated that Patriot Materials on Centenary
Road has been sold. And they are selling the material that had been stockpiled.

STORMWATER COORDINATOR REPORT

Bette Conway, Morgan County Stormwater Coordinator, stated that the office has been very busy
with permit reviews, and drainage complaints. Ms. Conway stated that the county implements the
Rule 5 program for IDEM. Typically, IDEM does not require a mining operation 1o have a new
Rule 5 permit if they fall under an existing program, however; the county Stormwater Ordinance
supercedes IDEM’s Rule 5, and the Stormwater Ordinance is the law regarding the mineral
extraction as well as any construction sites.

Ms. Conway stated that a drainage complaint has been filed regarding an obstruction of a natural
surface watercourse and this might have to come before the Drainage Board if the netghbors don’t
work it out themselves.

Ms. Conway stated that the Pollution Prevention training went well and the Brooklyn Wastewater
Treatment Plant has since called reporting an illicit discharge issue. There were approximately 65
people at this training. The next training will be in December regarding illicit discharge and
testing and will be for MS4 representatives.

Ms. Conway stated that the pre-evaluation meeting with IDEM for the MS4 permit will be
December 5. Ms. Conway stated that Morgan County’s MS4 agreements also incorporate
Brooklyn, Martinsville, Mooresville, Monroe County, City of Bloomington, Indiana University,
Town of Ellettsville, and Bedford. Ms. Conway stated that Johnson County was issued a $4.000
fine for pot implementing a stormwater ordinance.

JOINT BOARD MEETING
Terry Brock handed out copies of the minutes from the Hendricks County Joint Board Meeting
and the agenda for the next meeting scheduled for next Wednesday.

ADJOURNMENT
Brian Goss made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Jeff Quyle. Motion carried 3-0.
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